Subject: Potential Concerns Regarding Communications Legislation Amendment
(Combatting Misinformation and Disinformation) Bill 2023

Dear Sir/Madam,

| am writing to communicate some concerns related to the Communications Legislation
Amendment (Combatting Misinformation and Disinformation) Bill 2023, which is currently
under consideration.

While the intent behind this draft bill - addressing misinformation and disinformation on
digital platforms - is laudable and entirely necessary, | believe it's crucial that we remain
attentive to potential misuse of the proposed legislation, particularly in relation to freedom
of speech, privacy rights, and political impartiality.

Following are some of the potential areas of concern:

1. Bias in Fact-Checking and Content Regulation: It is a concern that the decision-making
process related to what constitutes misinformation or disinformation could potentially be
biased, favoring certain political narratives and disadvantaging others.

2. Misuse of Power by Regulatory Bodies: It's possible the authorities in charge of
implementing and enforcing the bill could misuse their regulatory powers for political
advantage.

3. Suppression of Dissent or Criticism: If misapplied, measures aimed at combating
misinformation could potentially be misused to stifle legitimate political dissent or criticism
under the pretext of preventing 'misinformation’.

4. Privacy Concerns: While the bill allows regulatory bodies to access certain information
from digital platform providers, it raises potential concerns regarding privacy rights if this
authority is abused.

5. Electoral Manipulation: If enforcement of the bill were influenced by political bias, they
could selectively enforce or relax measures around elections, potentially influencing
electoral outcomes.

It's essential to maintain the checks and balances outlined in the Australian Constitution,
along with necessary safeguards such as judicial oversight, consistent application, and robust
debate on these issues.

The misuse of such legislation could result in substantial legal penalties and social backlash.
This could include charges for misuse of office, obstruction of justice, and breaches of
privacy laws, all of which carry significant fines and potential imprisonment. On a societal
level, such misuse could severely damage public trust in governance and lead to widespread
public disapproval and protest.



The draft bill bears significant implications for the future of digital communication, public
discourse, and democratic freedoms in Australia. It is essential that the implementation of
this bill, if passed, is closely monitored and subject to rigorous checks and balances.

Thank you for taking the time to review these concerns. | am confident that these

observations would contribute significantly to the ongoing discussions regarding this draft
bill.

Kind regards,



